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  Human Remains Found in 2018 Positively Identified 
 

Chatham County, GA (February 11, 2021) – Human remains found in 2018 in the Old Ft. 

Jackson area have been positively identified as a man reported missing more than a year earlier. 

 

The remains are those of 34-year-old Leroy Peter Hargrave, Jr. Hargrave was reported missing 

by relatives in May of 2017, after he re-located to Chatham County from Louisiana. His remains 

were found in the area of Old Ft. Jackson on July 21, 2018. 

 

Forensic testing led to Hargrave’s positive identification, but no cause of death has been 

determined.  

 

Hargrave’s family told local media outlets in 2017 that they reported him missing on May 20, 

2017, to Louisiana authorities after they went more than a week without hearing from him. 

 

Anyone with information that might assist detectives in their investigation into Hargrave’s death 

is asked to call the Chatham County Police Department at 912-651-4717 or Crime Stoppers at 

912-234-2020. Tipsters are anonymous and may qualify for a cash reward. 
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